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On behalf of senior administration, I would like to take this opportu-
nity to wish all staff, physicians and volunteers at the Norfolk Gen-
eral Hospital and The Norfolk Hospital Nursing Home a happy and 
healthy holiday season.  As we all enjoy time with family and friends, 
please make safety a priority throughout this holiday period. 

I wish to also express my appreciation to everyone for their ongoing 
contribution to provide quality health care services to the community 
we serve.  Calendar year 2008 has been another demanding year in 
health care with our organizations being confronted with many chal-
lenges while achieving many accomplishments. 

Calendar year 2009 will be busy for both 
our organizations as we prepare for up-
coming Accreditations. 

Have a Happy New Year! 

J. William C. Lewis  

The first baby  of the New Year will be?  

A Boy         

A Girl

CLICK 

TO 

 VOTE 

On December 6th, two very deserving em-
ployees were acknowledged for their hard 
work, dedication and commitment to  the 
Hospital, Nursing Home and community. In 
his seventh year working in the Accounting 
Department at NGH, Paul Bennett was 
honoured with the prestigious Dr. George 
Marshall Award. In addition to his out-
standing contributions to our hospital, Paul 
was acknowledged for his community vol-
unteering, including his tireless efforts with 
the local Special Olympics. Paulôs volun-
teerism spans over thirty five years. Lenore 
Bowyer-Cox was named the NHNH Em-
ployee of the Year.  Lenore has been de-
scribed as a real treasure, a gold mine by 
both staff and residents.  Her peers con-
sider her a compassionate role model who 

is excellent with residents. Lenore has been with NHNH since September 1977, when 
she began as a Health Care Aide. Congratulations to both Paul & Lenore! 

The 2008 Dr. George Marshall recipient Paul 
Bennett, NHNH Employee of the Year Lenore 
Bowyer-Cox and John Race. 

http://www.ngh.on.ca/index.php?option=com_chronocontact&chronoformname=Baby_Poll
http://www.ngh.on.ca/index.php?option=com_chronocontact&chronoformname=Baby_Poll
http://www.ngh.on.ca/index.php?option=com_chronocontact&chronoformname=Baby_Poll
http://www.ngh.on.ca/index.php?option=com_chronocontact&chronoformname=Baby_Poll
http://www.ngh.on.ca/content/view/152/132/
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NGH/NHNH 50/5WINNERS               

 $239.00  Jeannette Herod  

If you would like to have a chance to win the 50/50 draw and 

benefit from the events that the Employee P.R. Committee spon-

sors, call Liz in Payroll at ext. 4200.  

Terri Kristman  
 

Terri Kristman's grasp of numbers 
and her organizational skills were 
legendary. As head of the finance 
department at Norfolk General Hos-
pital for 19 years, Kristman kept 
everybody on budget during tough 
economic times in the healthcare 
field.  

"She was a very brilliant woman," said Terri Stenclik, 
the hospital's Director of Purchasing and Stores and 
a friend of Kristman, who died on November 27 at 
the age of 50. "Her aptitude for math and financial 
issues was amazing."  Her work, said hospital presi-
dent and CEO Bill Lewis, was on time and done right 
-- "always perfect."  
Kristman, however, is also remembered for her out-
going and generous personality, as well as her musi-
cal talents. She was always friendly, say those who 
knew her, and happy and ready to help, whether it 
was explaining numbers to a manager or doing 
something for the community.  
 
Kristman was also a founding member of the Rotary 
Club of Norfolk, Sunrise; an executive member of 
Simcoe and District Minor Hockey Association and 
Simcoe Little Theatre; and a fundraiser with the re-
build of the Simcoe Composite School gym. Terri is 
survived by her husband Dale, two grown sons 
Jonathan and Stephen; two sisters, Karen Simon and 
Jo Ann Casselton; and her mother, Dorothy Cassel-
ton.           
      Simcoe Reformer 

FLU Vaccination Draw Winners!  

Volunteer, Dulcie 
Crone was re-
cently honoured 
with the prestig-
ious Provincial Life 

Membership in the Hospital Auxiliaries Association of 
Ontario on November 4th.  In her 40 years of volun-
teering, Dulcie has received several honours includ-
ing : The Ontario Volunteer Service Award, Certifi-
cate of Appreciation, Outstanding Service Award, Lo-
cal Life Membership, Service Pins for 10, 20, 30 and 
40 years.  Dulcieôs dedication to her volunteer asso-
ciation and her leadership have made her a very de-
serving recipients of the Provincial Life Membership. 
Congratulations! 

 
Patient Care Assistant and 
Employee PR member, Beth 
Harris is pursuing a new ven-
ture with McMaster University 
and Hospital Pediatrics in the 
New Year. 
 
ñWe will miss her great sense 
of humour and willingness to 
always help.ò 
- Gloria Sinnesael   
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Dulcie Crone with her two daughters 

 

The OHA Health Achieve Conference was held    
November 3-5. 
Medical Records 
Director, Lucy    
Dibartolomeo is 
shown with key 
note speaker and 
former Prime Min-
ister Jean Chre-
tien. 

GPS Heather Puhr McNinch 

Digital Camera  Cheryl Haskett 

$40 Wal-Mart Gift Card  Mary Mayo 

Candy Filled Snowman  Cheryl Way 

$10.00 Tim Hortonôs Gift 

Card 

Mickey Joseph, Anne Feth 

$10.00 Tim Hortonôs Gift 

Card 

Ken Wray, Brenda North 

Provincial Life 
Membership  

 For NGH/ NHNH 
Volunteer  

Beth Harris 
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HOSPITAL HAPPENINGS - WILL RETURN FEBRUARY 2009  

PLEASE SUBMIT YOUR STORIES BEFORE FEB.  18  

Maintaining     
Emergency Power 
with New Transfer 

Switch  

 

We all know what can 
happen when the power 
goes out, weôre espe-
cially conscious of the 
potential obstacles it can 
present in a hospital. 
Thatôs why Plant Opera-
tions is always one-step 
ahead maintaining our 
Emergency Power Sys-
tem. Recently a new 
transfer switch was de-
livered to NGH. A Transfer Switch plays an integral 
role in the delivery of emergency power. It continually 
monitors the power source, when it senses that our 
normal power supply has been interrupted, it atomi-
cally turns on the emergency generator. It then flips 

the power supplies over to 
emergency power when the 
generators are up to speed. 
This entire process takes about 
5 to 7 seconds.  Prior to the in-
stallation of the new transfer 
switch, the hospital was down 
to one-generator supplying 
emergency power. With the 
new transfer switch, both of 
Norfolk General Hospitalôs 
emergency generators will be 
up and running to provide full 

back-up emergency power capacity. The new trans-
fer switch will allow the hospital to install a larger 
back up generator in the future. This transfer switch 
is designed to handle at least twice the electrical ca-
pacity of the switch that was replaced. These are 
systems that are required for critical patient care 
functions, as defined by the CSA standards for 
óElectrical Safety and Essential Electrical Power Sys-
tem in Healthcare Facilitiesô. 

 

EDRS Training  

In August of 2007 
the Premier an-
nounced an initia-
tive targeting Emer-
gency Department 
(ED) waiting times. 
An important part of 
the ED Wait Time 
Strategy includes 
the implementation 
of the Emergency Department Reporting System 
(EDRS) which was been rolled out across the prov-
ince in 2008. The EDRS will allow for the collection of 
indicators such as ambulance offload times, time to 
physician assessment, time to discharge, time to ad-
mission, physician hours, ED length of stay and ED 
census data. This information is abstracted from the 
ED charts by members of the Health Records team 
and then submitted to EDRS. The quality of data be-
ing reported has been excellent thanks to our diligent 
Health Records team.  

Starr Phibbs, Lucy DiBartolomeo, Normy Frazer and 
Rose Gass attended a training session led by Lana 
Dunlop from McKesson in December. The training 
will allow for improved and more current data report-
ing related to specific indicators related to ED wait 
times. 
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Some wonderful items were up for 
winning during the Fourth Floor 
Christmas Bizarre held the last 
week of November. There are 
many planned activities in Decem-
ber including a Zellers Shopping 
trip, Panorama walk, Christmas din-
ner and visit from Santa. 

Communications 
Development      
Officer, Jason Har-
nett won the Tur-
key during the 
Fourth Floor Resi-
dents Council Tur-
key Raffle. 

HAPPY NEW YEAR 


